Report

International Fellowships Program

South Africa Launch – Friday 8 March 2002

Function:

Dinner

Venue:

The Rosebank Hotel Johannesburg

Program:

Master of Ceremonies: Dr Gerry Salole, Ford Foundation SA

19:00 – 19:30
Arrival & pre-dinner drinks

19:45 – 20:00
Opening of the Launch Program – Joe Masela , Traditional Praise Singer 

20:00 – 20:15
Welcome Address – Mrs Louise Africa, Africa-America Institute

20:15 – 20:30
Overview of the IFP Program - Joan Dassin, Ford Foundation IFP 

20:30 – 20:45
Keynote Address – Dr Wilmot James, HSRC

20:45 – 21:00
Message of Support – Prof. Kader Asmal, Minister of Education

21:00 – 22:30
Dinner

No of guests invited:
84 plus partners

No of guests attending:
87

The guest list included dignitaries from the National and Provincial Departments of Education, The Council on Higher Education, The Human Sciences Research Council, The American Consulate, The American Embassy, The Ford Foundation SA, USAID, all the Universities and Technikons, The South Africa IFP Advisory Board, the locally based National Newspapers, The Fulbright Commission and all the major Non-government Organizations actively involved with local education issues.  

The response to the invitation was quite exceptional with almost every organization invited being represented by one or more senior official. The guests attending representing the National Department of Education included the Minister of Education, the Deputy Director, International Relations and the Deputy Director General, Higher Education.  The CEO and the Executive Director of The Council on Higher Education were present. Vice-Chancellors/Rectors from several of the universities and Technikons attended, coming from as far a field as Stellenbosch in the Cape, Durban and Pietersburg in the Northern Province. The American Consul General and two high-ranking officials from the American Embassy were also present. 

To open the launch function and provide a traditional cultural blessing to the IFP Program, guests were treated to the praise singing of Joe Masela, recently appointed by the South Africa Tourism Board as the country’s main praise singer. The inspiring, well timed and delivered speeches followed, where after guests were able to share their thoughts and ideas on the IFP program over a delightful dinner. The IFP Pprogram promotional materials consisting of posters, brochures and the South Africa press release were very well received with there being nothing over once the guests had left! 



